CCBTDA Proposal Appendix 1

From: george edwards-etheridge

To: Morgan, Lee; Lewis-Williams, Sandra
Subject: Proposal to Licensing

Date: 02 September 2024 14:03:30

Good Afternoon Both,
Can I put forward a proposal please to Licensing for consideration before committee.

I would like to propose that the committee consider the removal of the five year age cap on
vehicles being plated for the first time .

In the current age of motor vehicles safety has vastly improved and is a priority for all vehicle
manufacturers.

I would propose the cap be lifted to allow any vehicle up to the age of eight to co inside with
the age limit for wheelchair access vehicles as there is no difference if a car is five or eight
they are both subject to the VOSA standards of MOT.

I would like to keep the age cap of 10 years please as I believe this is vital when it comes to
safety.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Please accept this email as the proposal.

Regards

George
Chairman
CCBTDA



